Selectmen’s Meeting
September 12, 2011

Vinal Pendexter, Margaret Aspinall and Nancy Perkins were present for the meeting.

Calista Cross met with selectmen at their request to discuss her campaign with DOT to
have the speed limit signs entering and exiting town repositioned further down (south) on
Route 5 or have the speed limit reduced. DOT told her a request must come through the
selectmen’s office. Vinal stated his observations: road is in good condition, there’s safe
site distance; no sharp curves or blind spots, it has a pedestrian walk way and he cannot
recall any accident there due to speed. Nancy will invite Brian Keezer to visit the town

and make a determination.

Calista has scheduled Colton Sweeney and the inmates scheduled to do trash clean up
along Route 5. Selectmen told Calista any project for the inmates needs to be
coordinated through the town office. We have projects earmarked as well.

Minutes and warrants reviewed and signed.

Motion made to approve Cornish Historical Society’s request to use the basement of Pike
Memorial Hall on Tuesday, September 20™ at 7 p.m. Seconded and approved.

Our ACO asked selectmen’s approval to attend a 5-day conference being offered in
Augusta. The expenses will be shared amongst the 5 towns she covers. Selectmen asked

that the details be available for our next meeting.

Selectmen reviewed the heating fuel bids from Pitstop @ $3.349, Lampron @ $3.20
(OPIS + .07/gal), CN Brown $3.377(estimated), JP Carroll$3.599 and Dodge. Nancy
will speak with CN Brown to see if they will match Pitstop’s price. If they will match the
price the town selects CN Brown, if they do not the selectmen will continue to watch fuel

prices.

Nancy researched a contact in Augusta regarding the adoption procedure of the Shoreland
Zoning maps for the planning board.

Nancy relayed questions she’d like answered after reviewing the new property and
casualty policy. To date we have not received the bonds that were requested. Vinal will

get answers from Scott Lovejoy for our next meeting.

2011 Municipal Property Tax Levy Limit Survey will be passed to Diane Harrington to
be completed.
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Continued....

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.
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